








 
 

 

these universal prevention efforts.21 Importantly, over the long-term the housing crisis will only be 

addressed by improving housing supply. 

 The housing crisis has a particular impact on older women who, due to lower levels of financial 

security, are facing homelessness at greater rates.22 Women retire with 24% less super than their male 

counterparts, 23 due in part to factors such as their lower wages over the lifecycle, being more likely to 

undertake unpaid caring responsibilities, and being less likely to participate in full-time work.24  

The following recommendations capture priorities for both improving housing supply and increasing 

women’s financial security in retirement. 

 

1. Continue to work to address housing supply. 

As with retirement policy settings, there are multiple reforms needed to improve housing security for 

women as they age. Importantly, state and federal governments must continue to focus on increasing 

housing supply, particularly housing that meets the needs of low-and-middle income earners. 

An important element of this will be creating more opportunities for large investors like super funds 

to invest in residential housing. An innovative approach needs to be taken here, with support for 

different investment types, and for developing the build-to-rent and build-to-rent-to-own sector into 

an institutional asset class beyond the premium end of the market. In other jurisdictions like the US, 

build-to-rent assets make up a higher portion of institutional property portfolios25. However, Australia’s 

institutional build-to-rent sector is only just emerging, and there is a lack of institutional product. 

Supporting this will be an important component of delivering an overall increase to housing supply 

and providing more stable housing choices to Australian women. 

 

2. Align the Low-Income Super Tax Offset (LISTO) with PAYG thresholds. 

The Government should increase the amount of the LISTO and introduce a mechanism to ensure that 
the eligibility for the LISTO is permanently aligned with changes to tax brackets. The Low-Income Super 
Tax Offset (LISTO) is a government superannuation contribution of up to $500 per year and is designed 
to ensure the tax rate on compulsory contributions is not higher than the amount of income tax paid 
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